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ENFORCEMENT PROCEEDINGS 

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEEDINGS SETTLED AGAINST PETER BUCCHIERI & DAVID WElL 

The Commission announced that on April 8 it simultaneously
instituted and settled administrative proceedings against Peter C. 
Bucchieri and David S. Weil. Bucchieri and Weil both consented to 
the issuance of administrative orders barring them from association 
with any broker, dealer, investment adviser, investment company, or 
municipal securities dealer. The Orders were based upon Bucchieri's 
and Weil's convictions, resulting from their guilty pleas, relating 
to the misappropriation of assets from investment advisory clients 
(U.S. v. Bucchieri, 96 Cr. 1070, RJW)i U.S. v. Weil, 95 Cr. 1102,
MBM). Bucchieri had been sentenced to 33 months in prison and to 
pay $1,747,551.85 in restitution. Weil had been sentenced to 14 
months in prison and to pay restitution of $774,441.78. 

On February 11, 1999, final judgments on consent were entered 
against Bucchieri and Weil in the Commission's related civil 
injunctive action in the United States District Court for the 
Southern District of New York (SEC v. Peter C. Bucchieri and David 
S. Weil, 96 Civ. 8508, LMM). According to the Commission's 
complaint, filed on November 13, 1996, Bucchieri and Weil violated 
certain antifraud, registration, disclosure, and record-keeping
provisions of the federal securities laws while serving as 
principals of Star Capital Management, Inc. (Star Capital), a now-
defunct investment advisory firm. Among other things, Bucchieri and 
Weil misappropriated at least $1.2 million dollars from Star Capital
through the sale of sham "pooled" real estate investments and the 
diversion of funds from clients' bank accounts. (In the Matter of 
David S. Weil - Rels. 34-41264; IA-1796i File No. 3-9867); (In the 
Matter of Peter C. Bucchieri - Rels. 34-41265; IA-1797; File No. 3
9868) 

IN THE MATTER OF HOWE, SOLOMON AND HALL AND CHRISTOPHER HALL 

The Commission announced that it approved the disgorgement plan
proposed by the Division of Enforcement in the Matter of Howe,
Solomon and Hall and Christopher J. Hall. In the Order Approving
Plan of Disgorgement and Ordering Distribution the Commission also 
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directed the Commission's Comptroller to distribute funds previously 
disgorged by Howe, Solomon and Hall to certain of its customers or 
former customers. (ReI. 34-41266; File No. 3-9613) 

MORGAN, CUTHBERT AND BLEVINS BARRED 

The Commission announced the entry of an Order instituting public
administrative proceedings (Order) against Clyde Morgan (Morgan),
Ross Blevins (Blevins), and Doug Cuthbert (Cuthbert) based upon
their previous criminal convictions for their respective roles in a 
$24 million nation-wide ponzi scheme. Morgan, Blevins and Cuthbert 
each consented to the entry of the Order without admitting or 
denying the Commission's findings, except as to jurisdiction and 
their prior criminal convictions, which were admitted. The Order 
finds that in June 1996, Morgan was convicted of one count of money
laundering and one count of mail fraud, Blevins was convicted of one 
count of wire fraud and one count of money laundering, and Cuthbert 
was convicted of one count of wire fraud and one count of mail fraud 
in the United States District Court for the Eastern District of 
Missouri. The criminal indictment upon which these criminal 
convictions were based alleged, among other things, that beginning
on or about June I, 1994, Morgan, Blevins and Cuthbert participated
with James G. Freeman and others in the marketing and sales of 
approximately $24 million in unregistered promissory notes (the
Freeman notes). The indictment further alleged that in connection 
with the offer and sale of the Freeman notes, Morgan, Blevins and 
Cuthbert, directly and indirectly, misrepresented and omitted to 
state material facts regarding, among other things, the nature of 
the investments, the risks involved, the use of investor proceeds,
the commissions to be paid, and the returns on the investment. The 
Order bars Morgan, Blevins and Cuthbert from association with any
broker, dealer, municipal securities dealer, investment adviser or 
investment company. (ReI. 34-41268; File No. 3-9870) 

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEEDINGS INSTITUTED AGAINST CRAIG FREEMAN, WILLIAM 
LASHBROOK AND ROBERT SEWELL 

The Commission announced the entry of an Order instituting public
administrative proceedings (Order) against Craig Freeman, William 
Lashbrook (Lashbrook), and Robert Sewell (Sewell), based upon their 
previous criminal convictions for their respective roles in a $24 
million nation-wide ponzi scheme. The Order alleges that in June 
1996, Craig Freeman was convicted of one count of money laundering,
Lashbrook was convicted of one count of wire fraud and one count of 
money laundering, and Sewell was convicted of one count of mail 
fraud in the United States District Court for the Eastern District 
of Missouri. The criminal indictment upon which these criminal 
convictions were based alleged, among other things, that beginning
on or about June I, 1994, Craig Freeman, Lashbrook, and Sewell 
participated with James G. Freeman and others in the marketing and 
sales of approximately $24 million in unregistered promissory notes 
(the Freeman notes). The indictment further alleged that in 
connection with the offer and sale of the Freeman notes, Craig
Freeman, Lashbrook and Sewell, directly and indirectly, 
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misrepresented and omitted to state material facts regarding, among
other things, the nature of the investments, the risks involved, the 
use of investor proceeds, the commissions to be paid, and the 
returns on the investment. 

A hearing will be held before an administrative law judge to 
determine whether the staff's allegations against Craig Freeman,
Lashbrook and Sewell are true, and if so, what sanctions, if any,
are appropriate in the public interest against them. (ReI. 34
41267; File No. 3-9869) 

JOHN RODEMAN AND FRANK GREULICH SANCTIONED FOR VIOLATING ANTIFRAUD 
PROVISIONS 

The Commission issued an Order Instituting Public Proceedings,
Making Findings and Imposing Remedial Sanctions and Cease-and-
Desist Order against John R. Rodeman and Frank J. Greulich. They
were registered representatives who worked at Bodnar & Associates,
the Akron, Ohio branch office of Delta Equity Services Corporation,
a broker-dealer registered with the Commission. Each of them was 
directly supervised by Andrew P. Bodnar, their branch manager.
Rodeman and Greulich consented to the entry of the Commission's 
Order without admitting or denying the findings contained therein. 

The Commission, in its Order, found that from November 1996 through
July 1997, Bodnar and another ":'ndividual directed a fraudulent 
scheme through which they, together with other sales 
representatives, raised approximately $6.4 million from the sale of 
unregistered securities in CBT Holding Corporation and CBT-Ohio Ltd. 
to at least 148 public investors. The investors were told that 
their funds would be used to purchase low-risk financial instruments 
yielding approximately 12 percent annually. However, Bodnar 
misappropriated most of the funds to pay for his business and 
personal expenses. He also diverted money into Prime Bank schemes 
and used the remaining funds to make payments to prior investors. 

By July 1997, Rodeman and Greulich each sold over $800,000 of CBT 
and CBT-Ohio securities to investors. As part of their sales 
efforts, they initially told investors that the securities were low-
risk investments involving certificates of deposit issued by an off
shore bank. Later, they told investors that the securities were 
backed by certificates of deposit issued by banks in the United 
States. However, they conducted no due diligence of CBT and CBT-
Ohio and had no reasonable basis for their recommendation to 
customers to purchase the securities. Instead, they relied solely
upon Bodnar's unsupported verbal representations about the nature of 
these securities. 

On the basis of its findings and Rodeman's and Greulich's Offers of 
Settlement, the Commission ordered that: (i) they cease and desist 
from committing or causing violations of, among other things, the 
registration and antifraud provisions of the federal securities 
laws; (ii) they be barred from association with any broker, dealer,
municipal securities dealer, investment adviser or investment 
company; and (iii) Rodeman and Greulich shall pay disgorgement of 
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$22,500 and $9,637, respectively, but that payment of such amounts 
be waived based upon their demonstrated financial inabilities to 
pay. (Rels. 33-7666; 34-41269; File No. 3-9871) 

TEMPORARY RESTRAINING ORDER ENTERED IN "FANTASY ISLAND" INTERNET FRAUD 

On April 8, Judge Michael Burrage, United States District Judge for 
the Northern District of Oklahoma, Tulsa Division, granted the 
Commission's request for an emergency restraining order to halt a 
fraudulent nationwide Internet scheme involving the offer and sale 
of a bogus $350 million bond offering. According to the 
Commission's complaint, Lazarus R. Long, a/k/a/ Howard Turney, and 
doing business as New Utopia, used an Internet website called "New 
Utopia" to entice and solicit investor funds for the development of 
a supposed new "tax haven" country called "New Utopia." This new 
country would be located approximately 115 miles west of the Cayman
Islands. According to its website, New Utopia is a country that 
will rise from the Caribbean on giant concrete platforms built on an 
underwater land mass. In addition to offering the unregistered
bonds, Long represented that currency investments in New Utopia
would yield up to a 200% market rate of return. "Prince" Long used 
E-mail to tell investors that they could buy a New Utopia government 
5 year note at 9.5%, and invited them to become charter citizens of 
the new country. Long has also touted his Internet offering through
the use of print and radio media, including the London Times, Dallas 
Morning News and a nationally syndicated radio show. The complaint
reveals that Long's Internet website received over 100,000 Internet 
"hits." The site itself is over 100 (printed) pages with electronic 
links to numerous other sites. The Commission also seeks an order 
permanently enjoining Long, an order requiring disgorgement of all 
wrongfully obtained profits, with prejudgment interest, and civil 
penalty. [SEC v. Lazarus R. Long (a/k/a Howard Turney), individually
and doing business as New Utopia, 99CV0257BU (M), USDC, ND/OK,
(Tulsa Division)] (LR-16110) 

INVESTMENT COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

MERRILL LYNCH LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY, ET AL. 

A notice has been issued giving interested persons until April 29 to 
request a hearing on an application filed by Merrill Lynch Life 
Insurance Company (Merrill Lynch Life), Merrill Lynch Life Variable 
Annuity Separate Account A (Annuity Account A), ML Life Insurance 
Company of New York (together with Merrill Lynch Life, Companies)and 
ML of New York Variable Annuity Separate Account A (together with 
Annuity Account A, Accounts) (collectively, Applicants).
Applicants seek an order pursuant to Section 26(b) of the Investment 
Company Act approving the substitution of units of beneficial 
interest (Units) issued by the 1999 ML Select Ten V.I. Trust of the 
Equity Investor Fund, Defined Asset Funds (1999 Portfolio) and held 
by the Accounts to support variable annuity contracts issued by 
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either of the Compar-ies for Units of the 1998 ML Select Ten V.I. 
Trust (1998 Portfolio). Applicants also request an order pursuant
to Section 17(b) of the Act exempting them from Section 17(a) of the 
Act to the extent necessary to permit the substitution by redeeming 
Units of the terminating 1998 Portfolio for portfolio securities and 
cash (redemption proceeds) and using the redemption proceeds, after 
adjustment by the distribution agent acting on behalf of the 
Accounts, to purchase Units of the 1999 Portfolio. (Rel. IC-23776 
April 8) 

AMERICAN SKANDIA TRUST AND AMERICAN SKANDIA INVESTMENT SERVICES, INC. 

A notice has been issued giving interested persons until April 29 to 
request a hearing on an application filed by American Skandia Trust, 
on behalf of its series AST Putnam Value Growth & Income Portfolio,
AST Putnam International Equity Portfolio and AST Putnam Balanced 
Portfolio (Portfolios), and American Skandia Investment Services,
Inc. for an order under Section 6(c) of the Investment Company Act 
of (Act) exempting applicants from Section 15(a) of the Act. The 
order would permit the implementation, without shareholder approval,
of new investment sub-advisory agreements (Interim Agreements)
following the resignation of the investment sub-adviser to the 
Portfolios. The order would cover a period beginning on the date 
that the termination of the existing sub-advisory agreement becomes 
effective and continue for a period of up to 150 days (but in no 
event later than September 30, 1999) (Interim Period). The order 
also would permit the payment of fees earned under the Interim 
Agreements during the Interim Period, following shareholder 
approval. (Rel. IC-23777 - April 8) 

INVESCO GLOBAL HEALTH SCIENCES FUND, ET AL. 

A notice has been issued giving interested persons until May 4, 1999 
to request a hearing on an application filed by INVESCO Global 
Health Sciences Fund (Fund), et al. Applicants request an order to 
amend a prior order that permits the Fund to make up to four 
distributions of net long-term capital gains in anyone taxable 
year, so long as the Fund maintains in effect a distribution policy
calling for quarterly distributions of a fixed percentage of its net 
asset value. (Rel. IC-23778 - April 9) 

TCW GALILEO FUNDS, INC. AND TCW FUNDS MANAGEMENT, INC. 

An order has been issued on an application filed by TCW Galileo 
Funds, Inc. and TCW Funds Management, Inc. under Section 12(d) (I) (J) 
of the Investment Company Act exempting applicants from Section 
12(d) (I) (G) (i) (II) of the Act. The order permits a fund of funds 
relying on Section 12(d) (I) (G) of the Act to invest directly in 
certain equity securities. (Rel. IC-23779 - April 9) 
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HOLDING COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

CINERGY CORP. 

An order has been issued authorizing a proposal by Cinergy Corp.
(Cinergy), a registered holding company, to issue and sell common 
stock under a stock purchase plan for employees of Cinergy Global 
Power Services Ltd., a foreign indirect subsidiary of Cinergy.
(ReI. 35-27001) 

SELF-REGULATORY ORGANIZATIONS 

PROPOSED RULE CHANGE 

The Philadelphia Stock Exchange filed a proposed rule change (SR
PHLX-98-51) to amend the margin levels for customized cross-rate 
foreign currency options. Publication of the proposal is expected
in the Federal Register during the week of April 12. (Rel.34-41256) 

WITHDRAWALS GRANTED 

An order has been issued granting the application of Titan 
Pharmaceuticals, Inc. to withdraw its Units (consisting of 1 share 
of Common Stock, $.001 par value, and 1 Redeemable Class A Warrant)
from listing and registration on the Pacific Exchange. (ReI. 34
41259) 

An order has been issued granting the application of FirstLink 
Communications, Inc. to withdraw its Common Stock, no par value, and 
its Common Stock Purchase Warrants from listing and registration on 
the Boston Stock Exchange. (ReI. 34-41260) 

An order has been issued granting the application of Innovative 
Medical Services to withdraw its Common Stock, and its Class A 
Common Stock Purchase Warrants from listing and registration on the 
Boston Stock Exchange. (ReI. 34 -41262) 

DELISTING GRANTED 

An order has been issued granting the application of the New York 
Stock Exchange to strike from listing and registration Allegiance
Corporation, 7.30% Notes, due October 15, 2006; 7.80% Debentures,
due October 15, 2016; and 7.00% Debentures, due October 15, 2026. 
(ReI. 34-41263) 

SECURITIES ACT REGISTRATIONS 
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The following registration statements have been filed with the SEC 
under the Securities Act of 1933. The reported information appears
as follows: Form, Name, Address and Phone Number (if available) of 
the issuer of the security; Title and the number and/or face amount 
of the securities being offered; Name of the managing underwriter or 
depositor (if applicable); File number and date filed; Assigned
Branch; and a designation if the statement is a New Issue. 

Registration statements may be obtained in person or by writing to 
the Commission's Public Reference Branch at 450 Fifth Street, N.W.,
Washington, D. C. 20549 or at the following e-mail box address: 
<public info @ sec>. In most cases, this information is also 
available on the Commission's website: <www.sec.gov>. 

S-8 UNILEVER N v, WEENA 455, 3013 AL ROTTERDAM, THE NETHERLANDS, P7 
2,000,000 ($138,940,000) FOREIGN COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-10184 - MAR 31)

(BR 4)


S-8 UNILEVER N v, WEENA 455, 3013 AL ROTTERDAM, THE NETHERLANDS, P7 
25,000 ($1,736,750) FOREIGN COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-10186 - MAR 31)

(BR 4)


F-3 DONCASTERS PLC, 162 COTTAGE ST, SPRINGFIELD, MA 01101 - 161,400,000

($161,400,000) STRAIGHT BONDS (FILE 333-10190 - MAR 31) (BR 5)


S-8 ALCATEL, 54 RUE LA BOETIE, 2288 BH, PARIS FRANCE 75008, 10 00000 
(331) 407-6101 - 964,908 ($1,036,063.21)

DEPOSITARY RECEIPTS FOR COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-10192 - APR 01) (BR 7)


F-8 RIOCAN REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT TRUST, THE EXCHANGE TOWER,

120 KING ST STE 1305, TORONTO ONTARIO, A6 (416) 866-3033 - 41,498

($256,457 64) UNIT INVESTMENT TRUST (FILE 333-10200 - APR 01) (BR 8

- NEW ISSUE)


F-3 ID BIOMEDICAL CORP, 1177 W HASTINGS ST #707, VANCOUVER BC CANADA, Al 
5,490,222 ($13,026,510.60) FOREIGN COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-10202 
APR 01) (BR. 1)


F-1 COLUMBIA CONTAINER SHIPPING LTD, COLUMBIA HOUSE, DODEKANISON ST,

LIMASSOL 4043 CYPRUS, G4 (357) 632-0900 - 6,684,000 ($133,680,000)

FOREIGN COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-10204 - APR. 02) (BR 5)


S-8 BIO RESPONSE INC, 1612 N OSCEOLA, CLEARWATER, FL 33755 (727) 443-3434 
500,000 ($500,000) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75661 - APR. 05) (BR. 9)


S-8 TELEMETRIX INC IDEI, 1612 N OSCEOLA AVE, CLEARWATER, FL 33155 
(727) 443-3434 - 1,067,000 ($384,120) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75663 
APR 05) (BR. 6)


S-8 ENOTE COM INC, 1612 N OSCEOLA AVE, CLEARWATER, FL 34615 (813) 443-3437

- 1,460,000 ($1,460,000) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75665 - APR. 05) (BR 7)


S-8 FAB GLOBAL INC, 1612 N. OSCEOLA AVENUE, CLEARWATER, FL 33433 
(727) 443-3434 - 1,020,000 ($1,020,000) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75667 
APR. 05) (BR. 2)


S-4 DOMINION RESOURCES INC IVAI, 901 E BYRD ST, WEST TOWER, POBOX 26532,

RICHMOND, VA 23219 (804) 775-5700 - 148,500,000 ($5,531,625,000)

COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75669 - APR. 05) (BR 2)


S-l COPELCO CAPITAL FUNDING LLC 99-B, 700 EAST GATE DRIVE, MOUNT LAUREL, NJ

08054 - 8,000,000 ($8,000,000) STRAIGHT BONDS. (FILE 333-75673 - APR. 05)

(NEW ISSUE)


S-3 COVENTRY HEALTH CARE INC, 6705 ROCKLEDGE DR STE 100, BETHESDA, MD 20817 
(301) 581-0600 - 20,355 ($162,840) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75675 
APR. 05) (BR. 1)
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S-3 GLOBALSTAR TELECOMMUNICATIONS LTD, CEDAR HOUSE 41 CEDAR AVENUE,

HAMILTON, BERMUDA, DO (441) 295-2244 - 4,000,000 ($153,000,000)

PREFERRED STOCK 8,400,000 ($114,187,500) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75677 
APR 05) (BR. 7)


S-8 ORACLE CORP IDEI, 500 ORACLE PKWY, REDWOOD CITY, CA 94065 (415) 506-7000

- 7,000 ($180,687.50) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75679 - APR. 05) (BR. 3)


S-3 ANCOR COMMUNICATIONS INC /MN/, 6130 BLUE CIRCLE DR, MINNETONKA, MN 55343 
(612) 932-4000 - 750,000 ($4,312,500) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75681 
APR 05) (BR. 3)


S-3 ALYDAAR SOFTWARE CORP /NC/, 2101 REXFORD RD, SUITE 250W, CHARLOTTE, NC

28211 (704) 365-2324 - 1,566,088 ($8,442,154) COMMON STOCK. (FILE

333-75685 - APR 05) (BR 3)


S-l USA NET INC, 1155 KELLYJOHNSON BLVD, STE 400, COLORADO SPRING, CO 80920 
(719) 265-2930 - $100,000,000 COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75687 - APR. 05) 

S-3 ALYDAAR SOFTWARE CORP /NC/, 2101 REXFORD RD, SUITE 250W, CHARLOTTE, NC

28211 (704) 365-2324 - 81,081 ($437,075) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75689 
APR. 05) (BR 3)


S-4 MENS WEARHOUSE INC, 5803 GLENMONT DR, HOUSTON, TX 77081 (713) 592-7200

- 4,650,000 ($100,611,158) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75691 - APR. 05)

(BR. 2)


S-3 UNION FINANCIAL SERVICES I INC, 6991 E CAMELBACK RD, SUITE B 290,

SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85251 (602) 947-7703 - 1,000,000 ($1,000,000)

STRAIGHT BONDS (FILE 333-75693 - APR 05) (BR 8)


S-8 PULITZER INC, 900 N TUCKER BLVD, ST LOUIS, MO 63101 (314) 340-8402 
3,800,000 ($155,078,000) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75697 - APR. 05) (BR. 5)


S-3 AMES DEPARTMENT STORES INC, 2418 MAIN ST, ROCKY HILL, CT 06067 
(860) 257-2000 - $150,000,000 COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75699 - APR 05)

(BR 2)
 .. 

S-3 STAR GAS PARTNERS LP, 2187 ATLANTIC ST, STAMFORD, CT 06902 
(203) 328-7300 - 427,803 ($5,989,242.09) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75701 
APR 05) (BR 2)


S-3 ENRON CORP/OR/, 1400 SMITH ST, HOUSTON, TX 77002 (713) 853-6161 
3,825,921 ($245,815,425) COMMON STOCK. (FILE 333-75703 - APR. 05) (BR 4)


S-8 FIRST ALBANY COMPANIES INC, 30 S PEARL ST, ALBANY, NY 12207 
(518) 447-8500 - 500,000 ($5,953,125) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-75705 
APR 05) (BR. 7)


RECENT 8K FILINGS 

Form 8-K IS used by companIes to fIle current reports on the follOWIng events: 

Item 1 Changes In Control of RegIstrant.


Item 2 ACquISItIon or DISposItIon of Assets


Item 3 Bankruptcy or ReceIvershIp.


Item 4 Changes In RegIstrant's CertIfYIng Accountant.


Item 5 Other MaterIally Important Events.


Item 6 ReSIgnatIons of RegIstrant's DIrectors.


Item 7 FInancIal Statements and ExhIbItS.


Item 8 Change In FIscal Year


Item 9 RegulatIon S OfferIngs


The followIng companIes have flIed 8-K reports for the date IndIcated and/or amendments to 8-K reports prevIously 

flIed, respondIng to the Item(s) of the form speCIfIed. 8-K reports may be obtaIned In person or by wrItIng to the 
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Comm1ss10n's Pub11c Reference Branch at 450 F1fth Street, N.W., Wash1ngton, DC 20549 or at the fo11ow1ng e-ma11 box 

address' epubLic rnfo @ sec>. In most cases, t has anforrnat i on 1S also ava i Lab.le on the Comrrussi on r s webs i t e 

<www. sec gov>. 

STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 789 DATE <:ClM<IENT 

ALLIANCE CAPITAL MANAGEMENT LP 

AMERICAN BANK NOTE HOLOGRAPHICS INC 

ASSET BACKED SECURITIES CORP 

ASTA FUNDING INC 

BANC ONE FINANCIAL SERVICES HOME EQ 

UITY LOAN TRUST 1999-1 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

x 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

04/08/99 

04/09/99 

03/25/99 

03/30/99 

03/31/99 

BB&T CORP 

BEAR STEARNS 

S INC 

ASSET BACKED SECURITIE 

NC 

DE 
X 

X 

04/09/99
03/25/99 

BEAR STEARNS 

S INC 

ASSET BACKED SECURITIE DE X X 04/09/99 

BEAR STEARNS 

S INC 

ASSET BACKED SECURITIE DE X X 04/09/99 

BLOWOUT ENTERTAINMENT INC 

BUILDING ONE SERVICES CORP 

BURLINGTON RESOURCES COAL SEAM 

ROYALTY TRUST 

GAS 

DE 

DE 

DE X 

X 

X 

X 

04/09/99 AMEND 

04/09/99 

03/26/99 

CAPITAL INCOME 

PARTNERSHIP 

PROPERTIES C LIMITED DC X 03/12/99 

CAROLINA FINCORP INC 

CD RADIO INC 

CELERITY SOLUTIONS INC 

CENTURY BUSINESS SERVICES 

CHASE COMMERCIAL MORTGAGE 

S CORP 

INC 

SECURITIE 

NC 

DE 

DE 

DE 

NY 

X 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

04/08/99 

04/06/99
03/18/99 

04/06/99 

03/19/99 

CHASE FUNDING INC 

CHASE MORTGAGE FINANCE CORP 

CHASE MORTGAGE FINANCE CORP 

CHILDRENS BROADCASTING CORP 

COLTEC INDUSTRIES INC 

CORNERSTONE REALTY INCOME TRUST INC 

CROWELL & CO INC /GA/ 

CV REIT INC 

CYTEL CORP/DE 

DAIN RAUSCHER CORP 

DAN RIVER INC /GA/ 

DAN RIVER INC /GA/
EATON CORP 

ECC INTERNATIONAL CORP 

EMS TECHNOLOGIES INC 

ESKIMO PIE CORP 

FAIRCHILD CORP 

FLORIDAFIRST BANCORP 

FOX ENTERTAINMENT GROUP INC 

GE CAPITAL MORTGAGE SERVTCES INC 

GE CAPITAL MORTGAGE SERVICES INC 

GENERAL MOTORS CORP 

GENERAL MOTORS CORP 

GENICOM CORP 

GT INTERACTIVE SOFTWARE CORP 

HELLER FUNDING CORP 

HIGH PLAINS CORP 

HS RESOURCES INC 

INAMED CORP 

INTEG INCORP 

INTERGRAPH CORP 

INTERIORS INC 

NY 

DE 

DE 

MN 

PA 

VA 

GA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

GA 

GA 

OH 

DE 

GA 

VA 

DE 

DE 

NJ 

NJ 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

KS 

DE 

FL 

MN 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 

x 

x 
X 

X 

X 

x 
x 
x 
x 
X 

x 
X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 
X 

X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

03/26/99 

02/25/99 

03/25/99 

04/08/99 

04/08/99 

04/09/99 

03/10/99 AMEND 

03/31/99 

03/26/99 

04/09/99
10/14/98 AMEND 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

03/12/99 

12/31/99 AMEND 

04/09/99 

04/07/99 

04/05/99 

04/05/99 

03/25/99 

03/25/99 

04/05/99 

04/05/99 

04/02/99 

04/08/99 

03/25/99
04/08/99 

04/09/99 

04/02/99 

04/02/99 

04/01/99 

03/26/99 
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------

STATE 81: ITEM NO.


NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE aM4BNT


INTERNATIONAL LEASE FINANCE CORP CA X 04/07/99 t 
JD AMERICAN WORKWEAR INC DE X 04/05/99 

JNS MARKETING INC 

KEANE INC 

LINCOLN SNACKS CO 

MAINE PUBLIC SERVICE CO 

MANUGISTICS GROUP INC 

MBNA CORP 

MEADOWCRAFT INC 

MICROFRAME INC 

MOBILEMEDIA COMMUNICATIONS INC 

MOBILEMEDIA CORP 

MODACAD INC 

MORGAN J P COMMERCIAL MORTGAGE FINA 

NCE CORP 

CO 

MA 

DE 

ME 

DE 

MD 

DE 

NJ 

DE 

DE 

CA 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

03/18/99 

04/02/99 

04/01/99 

04/09/99 

04/07/99 

03/29/99 

04/09/99 

03/31/99 

04/05/99
04/05/99 

04/09/99 

04/07/99 

NELX INC 

OAKWOOD HOMES CORP 

OLD POINT FINANCIAL CORP 

OUTLOOK SPORTS TECHNOLOGY INC 

PHP HEALTHCARE CORP 

PLAYBOY ENTERPRISES INC 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-1 

KS 

NC 

VA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

04/06/99 

04/08/99 

06/30/99 

04/05/99 

04/06/99 

03/15/99 AMEND 

04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-2 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-3 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-4 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-5 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-6 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1997-8 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-1 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-10 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-2 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-3 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-4 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-5 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-6 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-7 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-8 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SEC CORP MORT PASS THR 

CERT SER 1998-9 

DE X X 04/01/99 

PNC MORTGAGE SECURITIES CORP 1999-3 

POTLATCH CORP 

PREMIER BANCSHARES INC /GA 

RESIDENTIAL ASSET FUNDING CORP 

RESIDENTIAL ASSET FUNDING CORP 

DE 

DE 

GA 

NC 

NC 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

03/29/99 

04/09/99 

04/06/99 

02/25/99 

03/25/99 ») 
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------

STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE CCMmNT 

SCANSOFT INC 

SHERIDAN ENERGY INC 

SL GREEN REALTY CORP 

ST PAUL BANCORP INC 

STERILE RECOVERIES INC 

STRUCTURED ASSET MORTGAGE 

TS INC 

INVESTMEN 

DE 

DE 

MD 

DE 

FL 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 03/29/99
01/25/99 AMEND 

01/25/99 AMEND 

04/09/99 

04/05/99 

03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/25/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/28/99 

STRUCTURED 

TS INC 

ASSET MORTGAGE INVESTMEN DE X 03/28/99 

SUN HYDRAULICS CORP 

SUNDANCE HOMES INC 

TEAMSTAFF INC 

TOYOTA AUTO LEASE TRUST 1998-B 

TRANS WORLD GAMING CORP 

TRC COMPANIES INC /DE/ 

TRIBUNE CO 

UNITED ARTISTS THEATRE CIRCUIT 

/MD/ 

UNITED ARTISTS THEATRE CO 

US AIRWAYS GROUP INC 

US AIRWAYS INC 

US OFFICE PRODUCTS CO 

UTILX CORP 

VALLEY NATIONAL BANCORP 

VALLEY NATIONAL BANCORP 

VOXCOM HOLDINGS INC 

WACHOVIA CORP/ NC 

WEBSTER FINANCIAL CORP 

WEST SUBURBAN BANCORP INC 

WESTCORP /CA/
WFS FINANCIAL INC 

WILLBROS GROUP INC 

INC 

FL 

IL 

NJ 

CA 

NV 

DE 

DE 

MD 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

NJ 

NJ 

NV 

NC 

DE 

IL 

CA 

CA 

R1 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X 

X X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

04/08/99 

04/09/99 

01/25/99 AMEND 

02/28/99 

04/09/99 

03/22/99 

04/05/99 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

03/30/99 

04/01/99 

04/07/99 

04/07/99 

03/31/99 

03/24/99
04/06/99 

04/05/99 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

04/09/99 

WYMAN GORDON CO 

YORKSHIRE POWER GROUP LTD 

3DX TECHNOLOGIES INC 

MA 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X X 

04/09/99 

12/31/98 

04/07/99 
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